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Dear Darriea Turley 

The Local Government NSW’s annual return of information (annual return) lodged under subsection 

233(1) of the RO Act 

 

Thank you for providing your annual return lodged under subsection 233(1) of the Fair Work (Registered 

Organisations) Act 2009 (the RO Act).  

Summary of your annual return and its assessment 

Year 2024 

Matter number AR2024/77 

Lodgement date 15 February 2024 

Review Primary Review 

Result FILED 

Your primary review 

Your annual return had a primary review which checked whether it was signed by an officer, lodged on time, 

the required declarations were made, included the list of offices and office holders and whether you met the 

requirements that the regulator raised with you last year. A primary review does not examine all the 

requirements of subsection 233(1). 

  

Your annual return has been uploaded to the Commission website. You do not need to do anything further this 

year, however the following comments are made to assist you when you prepare next year’s annual return. 

Some of the addresses listed in the Annual Return appeared to be private addresses. Please ensure you 

include only business addresses next year or preferably care of the registered organisation.  
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ELECTIONS 

  

 

Information regarding elections should include whether elections are due to be held this year, in 2024. The 

information you provided about elections in November 2023 made it unclear whether elections are required 

to be held in 2024.   

 

If you would like to discuss your specific annual return, or other compliance obligations, consider booking an 

appointment with our Governance to You program.   

 

Looking for help with compliance? 

Our ‘Governance to You’ program can tailor assistance to your needs.  If you want to discuss 

any of the concerns below click here to make arrangements. 

  

Next year 

The Commission will check for compliance with these areas next year.  

The Commission’s risk-based approach 

This year your annual return was assessed against a primary review. Consistent with the Commission’s risk-

based approach, most annual returns are the subject of a primary review. 

The remainder receive an advanced review which is a more comprehensive review.  

Each organisation should expect that in some years their annual return will be the subject of an advanced 

review. 

The Commission’s advanced review checklists are published on our website. 

Do you have any questions? 

Information and education materials are available on our website. These materials are regularly updated. We 

recommend you subscribe to the Commission's subscription service to find out when we release new 

materials. 

If you have any queries we can be contacted on 1300 341 665 or by email at regorgs@fwc.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

Fair Work Commission 
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